SAFELY HOME, FAMILIES FIRST
Regional Service Council Minutes

Region 16 Meeting

Date: 



October 21, 2021
Time:



12:00 Noon CDT
Location of Meeting: 

Microsoft Teams
Meeting Chair:

LOD Samantha Freeman
Meeting Secretary:

LaJean Gentry
Call to Order:


12:00 Noon  
Roll Call:


 6 of 11 Voting Members Present
Voting Members Present

Phone Present
Absent with Regret

Absent




Samantha Freeman (Proxy for Melanie Flory & Shirley Starks)



Judge Brett Niemeier

Nathan Noel








Judge Joseph Verkamp
Tanner Brooks








Paula Ralph
Trisha Howard


 





Dirk Carnahan
Margaret Angel








Sue Knopf
Others in Attendance                     







Gwen Girten




 






Debbie Dailey

 
Marissa Curry

Kathryn Kornblum-Zelle
Danielle Stansfield

Ashley Hansen

Bambi Deig
Donna Culley

Jaclyn Coomer

Penny Grubb

Sonia AFBC
Laura Wathen

Dedra Watkins

Nick Miller

Shayna Jones

Ashley (Guest)


Welcome





 
Warrick County Local Office Director Samantha Freeman welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
Approval of Minutes:



As read  ___X​​​​___

As corrected ____

Minutes of the July 22, 2021, RSC meeting had previously been e-mailed.  Motion was made to approve the Minutes by Nathan Noel, seconded by Trisha Howard. Minutes were approved by unanimous vote of voting members present. 
Program/Committee Reports:

Community Partners – IHBS -- Danielle Standsfield: Danielle stated so far this fiscal year, July through September, they have received 257 referrals for Region 16. Breakdown for those referrals: Gibson County -18; Knox County – 37; Pike County – 10; Posey County – 3; Vanderburgh County – 157; and Warrick County – 32. They are on track with the budget and exactly where they should be at this time. 
Danielle related a success story of a family that was referred to Community Partners by DCS. This family consisted of a mother, stepfather, and three children. The referral stated the family needed assistance setting up a primary health provider for the children. Upon meeting with the family, it was determined that the family was significantly behind in paying rent and utility bills. They were also behind in making car payments and were expecting their car to be repossessed at any time. The family also needed beds as two of the children were sleeping on pallets on the floor. IHBS also assisted the family in applying for FSSA benefits and resourced for childcare and employment opportunities. The family was connected to community financial resources for payment of utility bills, which allowed them to get partially caught up on that bill. This then allowed them to arrange for a payment plan for the remainder of the bill. Shortly after opening services for the family, the mother was able to start full-time employment, and the stepfather began working part-time, which worked best for their schedule and childcare schedule. By starting employment so quickly, the family was able to prevent their car from being repossessed by catching up on the monthly payments. Once approved for Medicaid, the family arranged for well checkup appointments for the children. IHBS was able to obtain a donated full-size bed for the family and Community Partners funding was utilized to provide two twin size beds for the family. Prior to closing, the family was connected with local food banks and completed a very thorough budget to help prevent them from falling behind again financially. 
Danielle stated this is sometimes a slower period of time for them when they don’t usually have many Community Partners events, but stated that in the last week she had been asked to come to six different events which were exciting opportunities for them. She asked that they be notified if there were any events that Region 16 would like for them to participate in and they would be happy to do that. She also asked that they be contacted if there was anything they could do to help during the holiday season. 

Regional Services Coordinator -- Gwen Girten:  Information for the RFI that was completed a few months ago is still being gathered, so there is not yet an RFP for those reunification services which are similar to the family preservation service.
Family preservation services are still actively being used for all in-home CHINS cases and IA’s.  There are about 116 active referrals at this time. Gwen asked that all family preservation providers remember to complete their surveys and to catch up on any that are overdue or need corrected for the 
Research and Evaluation Team. Gwen stated they continue to try to support providers. Gwen asked that providers not accept any referrals under homebased casework that say mentoring as that is not a service that DCS provides. One-on-one referrals for skills directed work can be made under homebased casework for children. Tutoring also needs to be under a tutoring referral, so if a request for tutoring is received under homebased casework, please deny those and let the workers know they need to make a tutoring referral after first checking with their education liaison. 
Regional Finance Manager’s Report – Debbie Dailey:  The region is now through the first quarter of the budget with expenditures through September. The target was 27.13% and the region is at 24.32% of the budget. The region has seen a 15% decrease in the number of children served from last September. Currently, 39% of children are being served in IA’s and in-home CHINS; 69% of our children are being served in IA’s, in-home CHINS, and relatives, so the region is doing a great job of serving children in the less restrictive and family settings. There are 649 children in out-of-home care with 2% of those in residential care. Staff in Region 16 have decreased the number of children in residential from 29 last year to 14. They have done a good job with stepdown and closures of those residential cases. The remainder of children in out-of-home is about 50/50 – 48.7% are in relative care and 46% are in foster care, which again shows they are serving those children in less restrictive settings. When comparing expenditures for the first quarter to last year’s figures, it does show a 13% increase in expenditures. However, for the first quarter of last year, no family preservation invoices had been received so that didn’t impact expenditures until almost December. Comparing the last two quarters of last year to what we have spent so far during the first quarter of this budget year, we have seen an almost 17% decrease in expenditures. If we continue to spend at our current rate, we will be within our target for year end. 
DCS Updates – Samantha Freeman:  Region 16 is hiring FCM’s in every county and hopes to have those slots filled by the end of the year.
Gwen stated she did forget to update the region’s length of cases using Family Preservation – IA’s and in-home cases. Length of case is actually decreasing so cases are getting shorter and closing before that six month mark on average in many instances. This is a comparison of cases to the last several years which shows Family Preservation is shortening the length of those in-home CHINS and IA’s. 
Program Updates/Announcements:
Ashley Hansen, Community Engagement Specialist with 4C of Southern Indiana, stated they had a big announcement, especially for Vanderburgh County, in that they are the CCDF voucher agency for Vanderburgh County again. The Children’s Bureau continues for those counties surrounding Vanderburgh County, but it is back in their office just for Vanderburgh County. Their lobby is open for families needing to come in person or they can call. There is also a link on their website and the state’s website as well. If they are wanting to apply for vouchers and it’s their first time they can apply on Connect Ed. If a family has had a case in the past and they try to use that link it will show duplicate case or application, which means 4C can just reactivate them as their information will still be on file or add them to the waiting list. They continue to assist families with early childcare referrals, assist families in navigating the world of early care and education, and anything related to early care. Ashley noted they can do events in person, and she is also continuing to do Safe Sleep education, which can be done virtually or in person. She noted they are serving 28 counties.
Kathryn Kornblum-Zelle with Parenting Time Center stated they are instituting a nurturing, parenting class that is one-on-one with each parent that they have coming for supervised visits. The curriculum is tailored exactly to what the parent tests as needing. They do a nurturing test and the parent/child connection inventory test. They pull from the curriculum on where they have some low scores. For referrals call the Parenting Time Center at 812-759-1543. 
Laura Wathen with Youth First stated they have some parenting programs as well, including the Family First Growth for parents and caregivers with children ages 3 to 6, and Family First Success for parents or caregivers with children ages 7 to 17. All of those classes right now are virtual, so literally anybody from the state can attend a program. They facilitate the parent session one time a week for ten weeks. After the families attend, they get to have a family dinner that they can pick up at a local restaurant. They have a 3 to 6 program starting next week. Laura will send the flyer to LaJean so she can send that out to everyone. The are also doing a program called In It to Win It, the Seven Habit Way using the Seven Habits of Highly Effective Teen curriculum, and that started last Monday.  It is for middle school students to help improve their leadership skills, and different knowledge and skills, and making the right decisions.
New Business
No new business.

Unfinished Business
No unfinished business was noted.

Public Testimony

None noted.
Next Meeting Date, Location and Time:   The next meeting is scheduled for January 27, at 12:00 noon CST in person at VU in Ft. Branch, IN.
Signatures:

Secretary ________________________

Chair ______________________

Date______________________


Date _______________________

Approved: _______________(Secretary’s initials)
Date: _______________________

	            Regional Service Council      Region 16 Motion Chart

            Date:  October 21, 2021
            Chair:  Shirley Starks, Local Office Director – Vanderburgh Co.

	     Motion
	Discussion
	Action
	Person 

Responsible

	1. Motion to approve Minutes from the July 22, 2021, RSC Meeting         
	 None
	    Adopted   
	Motion by Nathan Noel
Seconded by Trisha Howard
Unanimous vote of all voting members present.



	2. Motion to  
	None  
	  Adopted
	Motion by  
Seconded by  
Unanimous vote of all voting members present.


	3. Motion 

	None 
	  Adopted 

	Motion by 

Seconded by 

Unanimous vote of all voting members present.
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